
From: Lily Cogdill
To: 'brie_Kelly@scott.senate.gov' <brie_Kelly@scott.senate.gov>

Date: 5/8/2017 3:46:13 PM
Subject: Meeting Request

Hi Brie,
 
I am contacting you on behalf of Lieutenant Governor Kevin Bryant for the purpose of requesting a meeting with the 
Honorable Senator Tim Scott. He will be in D.C. that week and would greatly appreciate an opportunity to say hello to 
Senator Scott. Please let me know of a date and time that would best suit the Senator’s schedule.
 
I look forward to hearing from you,
 
Sincerely,
 
Lily
 

 
Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Lieutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.734.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov
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